
Secretary for Justice to visit Shenzhen 
***************************** 
     The Secretary for Justice, Mr Rimsky Yuen, SC, will visit 
Shenzhen tomorrow morning (August 16) to attend a 
seminar on co-operation in legal services between Hong 
Kong and the Mainland. 
       
     Representatives from Hong Kong's legal sector, the 
Departments of Justice in Guangdong and Fujian and the 
Bureaux of Justice in Beijing, Shanghai and Shenzhen will 
share their views during the seminar. 
       
     Mr Yuen will return to Hong Kong in the afternoon of the 
same day. 
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